

14th February 2019

Dear Anna,

It has been an extraordinary experience to have worked with you over the past year, culminating in the publication of our report and the launch program on Monday. Not knowing the way it would be received, It is gratifying to see the very supportive press coverage and positive feedback among peers on social media.

I thank you personally for so freely sharing your expertise, insights and time to help make the review something we can all be proud of, that it can surely help the NHS, and potentially more broadly around the world, towards restoring the care in healthcare.

After such a long period of working together there is a sadness (and relief, of course) in seeing the work draw to a close. I consider it a privilege to have had this unique opportunity to collaborate with you and such an exceptional group of people. Once again, I am appreciative of your contribution to the Review and look forward to staying in touch. Together we will track this post-review phase to be sure our recommendations are actualized, and that NHS healthcare transformation lives up to its potential.

Yours sincerely,

Enpor

Dr Eric Topol